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The meeting of the Auburn Township Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman John A. Eberly.  All Trustees were present.


The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chief Phillips.

Motion by Michael S. Troyan seconded by Patrick J. Cavanagh to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees held on May 18, 2020.  VOTE: Troyan, yes; Cavanagh, yes; Eberly, yes.  The motion passed.

.
REPORTS:


Michael S. Troyan reported the Auburn/Bainbridge Fireworks Event has been cancelled.  There will be cancellation fees.


Mr. Troyan suggested extending the COVID-19 cancellation of Zoning Board Meetings until next month.  Patrick J. Cavanagh suggested letting the Boards know Adam Hall would be available for meetings and offer room to social distance.  The Trustees will review meeting schedules for July.

Patrick J. Cavanagh discussed the possibility of opening up Adam Hall for rentals again.  Chief Phillips will look into guidelines for social distancing, but opined it is ultimately up to the renters.

James Dixon, Pavilion Construction Manager, presented AIA Contracts for SB Remodeling, contractor for pavilion install and for Hochstetler Milling, Ltd., pavilion design- builder to be signed by Trustee Chairman.
OLD BUSINESS:

The Trustees discussed bids received for the 2020 Crack Seal of Various Roads in Auburn Township.


Motion by John A. Eberly seconded by Patrick J. Cavanagh to accept and contract with Aero-Mark Company LLC for the 2020 Crack Seal of Various Roads in Auburn Township for a total not to exceed $40,000.00.  VOTE:  Troyan, yes; Cavanagh, yes; Eberly, yes.  The motion passed.
REPORTS CONTINUED: 

John A. Eberly referred to the following May road report submitted by Emerick Gordon, Township Highway Superintendent:  
· There were two snow events during the month with one that needed spot application of deicing materials. A total of 3 tons of road salt was used.

· Another significant rainfall caused minor road flooding and erosion. The erosion was addressed and storm damage debris removed from several ditches.

· Cold patching was done on Longview Tr. and Crackle Rd.

· The ditching of Snow Rd. was finished and we are now waiting for Troy Twp. to complete their tree removal and drainage updates before the asphalt surfacing takes place. Ditching on Stafford Rd. between S.R.44 and Snow Rd. began.

· The roadside mower was out and will soon be in the Auburn Community Park mowing the fields. Before Memorial Day the exterior trail was mowed extra-wide and the interior trail walked and cleared of debris.

· A main gas line involved in the Brookfield Dr. asphalt resurfacing and cross culvert pipe replacement project had to be located and exposed to let the county engineers finalize specifications prior to commencing.

· There was one interment at Shadyside Cemetery. Three graves were leveled, seeded and mulched. One monument was placed back on its pedestal, the second time this large marker was righted.

REPORTS CONTINUED: 


Trustee Eberly spoke to a 3” gas line on top of a culvert pipe on Stafford Road.  Other than that, the culvert is in good shape.  Roadside mowing is in progress.  He discussed ongoing drainage issues on various roads with our large rains this spring.
Fredrick May, Fiscal Officer, presented an Appropriations Report, Fund Status Report, Revenue Report and a Payment Report listing warrants 5825 through 5837 totaling $6,323.61.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Trustees discussed Franchise Fees received.


Motion by Patrick J. Cavanagh seconded by Michael S. Troyan to deposit Franchise Fees received from Charter Communications in the amount of $4,721.69 into the Land Acquisition and Improvement Fund.  VOTE:  Troyan, yes; Cavanagh, yes; Eberly, yes.  The motion passed.

Patrick J. Cavanagh addressed the need to set dates for Auburns’ Large Item Trash Event and Annual Community Picnic.  The Trustees agreed the township should do a senior resident trash pick-up on our own, without the Department on Aging.  Pick-ups need to pre-register by August 31st, will be taken on a “first come – first serve basis”, and will be limited to approximately 80 seniors.  Stuffed furniture does not have to be wrapped, but everything to be picked up must be set outdoors.  Rules on tires are pending.

The Trustees set the date for Senior Resident Large Item Pick-Up for Thursday and Friday, September 10th & 11th and the Large Item Trash Drop Off will be held on Saturday, September 12th at Adam Hall Community Center.


The Trustees discussed and cancelled this year’s annual Picnic at the Park.


Fredrick May presented the Trustees a New Unit Application on behalf of the Auburn Boy Scouts.  Patrick J. Cavanagh, Scout Executive Officer, signed the form.


Frank Kitko, Zoning Inspector, submitted a May Zoning Report to the Trustees.  See attached.
ADJOURNMENT:

Motion by Michael S. Troyan seconded by John A. Eberly to adjourn the meeting VOTE: Troyan, yes; Cavanagh, yes; Eberly, yes.    The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.
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